A Message From The President

With this our third issue of the magazine, I would suggest that control of all phases pertain-
ing thereto are rapidly being realized.

Certainly I did not expect to be sending a message out to you in this issue as the fiscal year
ended April 30, 1959. The action of the Chapter returning, with one exception, all of the pres-
ent officers into another year of service was quite definite, so under those conditions I will be
talking to you through this column for some months to come. Believe me, I am most humble
and certainly proud that the Chapter saw fit to return us to officership.

The one exception as referred to above, was the replacement of Director Jason P. Moore by
James S. Liberty. While we of the Chapter are now aware of the pre-arranged nomination of Jim
Liberty, we will miss Jason, as he was always faithful in his work in the Chapter. His counsel
was both sought and regarded quite highly. Jim on the other hand is, we feel, a very fine re-
placement. He has worked diligently for many years on various committees, most important
of which is the Scholarship and Awards Committee. He will continue heading this committee,
as it is vertical in structure and therefor he is a member of the national committee of the same
title. Jim, also as our General Chairman of the 1959 Annual Conference Committee, is doing
a grand job. We welcome Jim to the directorship of the Chapter.

Speaking of Committees, you will find elsewhere in this issue a complete breakdown of the
“Chapter Structure.” I suggest that this issue be retained in your files for reference thereto. This
publishing of the “structure” herein obviously precludes the necessity of issuing a Prospectus, as
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has been done in recent years.
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